

# TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

# **April** 2021

Hey, a third of the year has gone by already. We're still fighting the Covid-19 battle, but many of us have gotten our vaccine shots, either both doses or just the first and awaiting the second. Counties all over California are easing up on restrictions, but there are still concerns as we see some signs of more hot spots showing up. We're definitely in league with Kenny Loggins and his great song Danger Zone.

Meanwhile, Two Rivers continues with its tournament schedule, staying safe and having lots of fun. We had pretty decent weather at **The Reserve** and even better weather at **Bing Maloney in March**, with good turnouts at both events. See the results below.

# From Mike Morrow, Club President:

Welcome to Spring and Happy Easter or hope you had one. Sorry I missed you at Bing but Judy Davenport and I were playing in the NCGA Spring Mixed Championship at Poppy Hills. We had two days of sunny skies. Did not play real well but really enjoyed playing with the people we were paired with. I highly recommend this event, especially our couples.

The Monterey trip is set. We have 37 golfers going. We'll be playing Pacific Grove April 26th and Poppy Hills April 27th. Our Carson City trip June 21-22 is just around the corner, too. Information will be sent out soon. Hope to see you at Auburn Valley.

# TOURNAMENT RESULTS THE RESERVE

1st Flight

1 Dan Gish 76 net (card off)

2 Brad Erway

76

3 Larry Sifuentes 78 (card off)

4 Bill Casey 78

Rich Anderson won the putts with 32 putts!

# 2<sup>nd</sup> Flight

1	Mike Morrow	70 net
2	Gene Coughlin	71
3	Kevin Beaver	73
4	Dean Williams	78

Jay Watson had the best putting score with 32 putts.

# 3rd Flight

1	Mike Pritchard	69 net
2	Renee Wildenberg	73
3	Sandy Davis	74
4	Kerry Alsop	75

Rich Stratton topped the putters with 32 putts.

# Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #4, Sandy Davis, 6' 1", Hole #8, Mike Hull, 11' 1", Hole #13, Ron Mantsch, 4' 6" and Hole #15, Keven Spitler, 12' 5".

The Reserve was also our first qualifier event for 2021. Our representatives for the NCGA Four Ball tournament will be Mike Morrow and Gene Coughlin.

# BING MALONEY

1st Flight

1 Mike Brunelle
2 Bill Casey
3 John Valdes
69 net
71
76

4 Larry Sifuentes 77 (3-way card off)

Mike Brunelle also won the putting contest with 30 putts.

# 2<sup>nd</sup> Flight

1	Renee Wildenberg	67 net
2	Toby Bartz	69
3	Kerry Alsop	71
4	James Snyder	72

Sandy Davis topped the putting with 30 putts.

#### Closet to the Pin Winners:

Hole #3, John Valdes, 8' 4", hole #5, Brett Svobodny, 11' 2", hole #13, Brett Svobodny, 4' 0", hole #16, Bill Casey, 6' 5".

### ACE!

New member **Bill Casey** got his name in the paper recently, and for a good reason. On March 14, Bill scored his second career hole in one while playing Mather GC. He nailed his shot on hole #14, 154 yards, 8 iron—that was a heck of an 8 iron! The hole had a blue flag, too. Congratulations, Bill.

#### COMING EVENTS

On April 17<sup>th</sup>, we're playing Auburn Valley. For this event only, send your entries and checks to John Valdes at <u>valdes j@sbcglobal.net</u>. It's getting late for this event, get your name in right away if you want to play. Later in April, we have our Monterey trip. We will be playing Pacific Grove on Monday, April 26<sup>th</sup> and Poppy Hills on Tuesday, April 27. As Mike Morrow noted, we have 37 players signed up, so this is a great turnout. Contact Mike Morrow if you still want to join us.

Our first May event is  $May 1^{st}$  at Wildhawk, a stroke play tournament. This is always a popular event on our schedule, so get your name in early.

#### TRGC WEBSITE

James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 2021 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2021 membership renewal form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work each year to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: <a href="www.tworiversgolfclub.com">www.tworiversgolfclub.com</a>. James even has previous months' newsletter on the site.

# RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Welcome back, all of you who renewed your membership. If you have not yet renewed your TRGC membership, the form is on our website. Don't miss out on the fun tournaments on our schedule. As always, TRGC is looking to increase its membership base, so be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to play in our events.

#### SUNSHINE

No real news on the health front. I'm fully recovered from February pacemaker surgery and back to golf. I don't have any health news for anyone else, either—good news.

# NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is <a href="mailto:tpagefam@surewest.net">tpagefam@surewest.net</a>; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page